NMRT Board Member Final Report

1. Office Name: Vice-President/President-Elect
2. Office Term (Date: Ex. 2005-2006): 2016-2017
3. Discuss/summarize your involvement with your committees this year: 

The Vice-Presidential Planning Committee had one final virtual meeting to narrow down the list of Presidential themes and choose a pre-conference theme. We settled on the theme “You Belong Here” and the tentative pre-conference theme “Self Advocacy and Confidence: Finding Your Professional Voice.” Likely, we will have a panel of speakers to talk about topics like imposter syndrome, promoting ideas to colleagues and administration, and finding confidence and support as a minority within the profession. The panelists will then break out into small groups and conduct mini-workshops with participants.
4. Based on your year’s experience in this office, what future directions do you see your office or NMRT needing to take this year or the following year? 

Going forward, the VP Planning Committee will have more members (to match the President’s Program Planning Committee), so it might be a good idea for the committee to have more direction and clearer responsibilities. Additional tasks could be part of the committee’s responsibilities on a more permanent basis, or they could be devised annually by the Vice-President, but they should be more explicitly articulated.
5. What tips or hints do you have that might help your successor carry out the duties of this office?

You’ll be getting a LOT of emails, so organizing them as you receive them from the very beginning is a good idea. If possible, have a good relationship with the President and other board members. Ask questions and keep notes for ideas or plans that occur to you throughout your time as Vice-President – you’ll appreciate it when the time comes for you to take the lead. Stay on top of general ALA events and announcements so you can make sure NMRT is represented in discussions and has a place at the table.
6. Please address the role of the board member as coordinator. For example, projects between membership promotion, diversity & recruitment and student outreach would need to be coordinated. How might activities such as this be handled by board members efficiently and smoothly? Your thoughts here will be most helpful for future boards.
I like that officers usually give reports of their committees’ activities at board meetings, but perhaps this activity could be more formalized. Reports could be sent out by officers before board meetings, so if there is opportunity for collaboration it can be discussed at the meeting. Hopefully the new ALA Connect will help us coordinate activities more smoothly as well.
7. Date of report: 
8. Submitted by: Mandi Goodsett
